

Kingston High School Band Boosters 4.17.2019
General Meeting Minutes

Attendance: Presidence Dawn Galbiati, Director Tom Guenther, Treasurer Kim Jones, Secretary Audranne Mixon; Members Brian Jafek, Melody Bidtah, Debbie Nigro, Virginia Hunter, Grant and Sheila Sullivan, Maureen Arnesen, Siri Bjarnson Reinbold

1. Call to order: 6:28pm
2. Secretary's Report: Brian moved to approved the minutes as amended to reflect the correct month and Debbie seconded. Motion passed unanimously.
3. Treasurer's Report: \$27,030.33 current balance (see Report Attached).
4. Director's Report:
 - a. Bellevue Jazz festival coming up 5/4
 - b. McTakeover will be 5/8
 - c. Portland trip has been fully approved by the district, we have plenty of chaperones
 - d. Lindsey Mooth will be next Junior Drum Major
5. Membership Report: Kim Jones asked if we want to keep Trooptrack; it is paid through September, so we can leave in place for next board.
6. Uniforms Report: We will have a fitting at band practice on 4/23
7. Committee Reports:
 - a. Band Camp Committee will have its first meeting soon, Dawn will send an email to all who have expressed interest
 - b. Trip Committee
 - i. We have sufficient commitments to go forward with the trip.
 - ii. Payment schedule – 1st \$200 by 5/1 and balance by 6/1.
 - iii. Expect cost to be ≤\$500
 - iv. Will ask folks to mail payments to PO Box and Dawn will set up drop off location/date.
8. Old Business:
 - a. We do want to do a senior slide-show. Melody offered Jimmie Bidtah to manage it
9. Member Announcements/Questions:
 - a. How to resolve marching practice conflicts?
 - i. Mr. Guenther is thinking about using block schedule class for practice.
 - ii. If we want to lobby for band to be given priority when there are conflicts with other sports, we can talk with Athletic Director Henert.
 - iii. Why don't we have our own cabinet with band trophies in the main hallway?
10. New Business:
 - a. Board nominations: President Sheila Sullivan, VP Uniforms Brian Jafek, Treasurer Shannon Langland, Secretary Siri Bjarnson Reinbold
 - b. Still looking for VP Membership, Spiritwear Coordinator & Concessions Coordinator
 - c. Elections will be May 8th at the McTakeover/General Board Meeting at 6:30pm.

11. Next meeting scheduled for May 8th at the McTakeover.
12. Dismissal – Brian motioned to adjourn, Siri seconded. Motion passed unanimously.
Adjourned at 7:22